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WEAVERHAM PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of meeting held at Weaverham Community Centre

Monday 27th June 2022 at 7.23pm

Present: Cllrs Pater Wilkinson (PW) (Chairman), Eileen Bland (EB), Julian Bland (JB), Gillian Edwards (GE), Chris Hampson (CH), Adrian Morgan (AM), Roger Moss (RM), William Reynolds (WR), and John Freeman (JF)
In attendance: CW&C Cllr Paul Williams and 6 members of the public.

22.
Public Open Forum:  No comments were made.

23.
Apologies for absence from Cllr Michelle Budden were approved and CW&C Cllr Charles Fifield were noted.  Cllr Iain Lasseter said he would be late. 
24.
Declarations of Interest:  There were no new declarations received.

25.
The minutes of the meeting held on 23rd May were approved. 
26.
Finance


26.1
The accounts for May were approved. 
26.2
It was noted that it is hoped to have the accounts and associated papers ready for the Internal Auditor by the end of the week.
27.
Environment

27.1
The Queen’s Jubilee Celebrations were reviewed.  There have been many expressions of appreciation from members of the public for the 4 days of events that started with a jazz recital by 4 local High School pupils and concluded with an ecumenical service and Jubilee Lunch held in the Community Centre as it was the only wet day.  The service was attended by the Lord Lieutenant and her husband and filled the Community Centre Hall.  All involved were thanked with especial thanks to Michelle Budden for all the catering she did.

Cllr Iain Lasseter joined the meeting

27.2
The Tree Survey has been received with no urgent work identified and it will be reviewed.

28.
Planning


28.1
The minutes of the meeting held on 10th June were accepted.

28.2
The minutes of the meeting held on 24th June were noted. 
29.
Meeting dates for 2022/23 were circulated.

30.
Cemetery Committee
The last meeting was preceded by the annual site visit where the Cemetery was found to be in good condition benefitting from the appointment of a maintenance manager.  The car park extension is almost complete.  In answer to a question, it was stated that existing consecrated area had capacity for at least another 40 years. 

31.
Meetings attended

GE reported on a meeting with Highways about the island opposite Northwich Road shops.  PW, GE and JF attended a Resilience meeting with CW&C and a member of the public, PW, GE & JF attended a Cemex meeting about the proposed sand quarry, A number of councillors attended a 40th Falklands anniversary service at the Cenotaph, 
32.
Clerk’s correspondence – no further items.

33.
Standing Orders were suspended to allow CW&C Councilors to address the meeting.
Councilors had recently attended meetings about Ukrainian refugees, Churchyard grass cutting, the Summer Reading scheme, badger vaccination being encouraged, the problems of fly tipping and the proposed defibrillator for Lime Avenue shops.  Cllr Edwards agreed to follow up a hole that had appeared in the pavement adjacent to 37 Farm Road.

34.
Public Forum
A member of the public expressed thanks for the recent Queen’s Jubilee 4 days of celebrations.
35.
Police
PSCO Michelle Gillet joined the meeting and Standing Orders were again suspended.  She described items in her report and in answer to question said she would bring to the attention of the Police the coming Rose Fete Fair that might require similar Police coverage to the May Fair.  Concerns were expressed about increases in heavy vehicles along Wallerscote Road following the completion of new warehousing on Winnington Avenue.
36.
The next meeting is on Monday 25th July at Weaverham Community Centre at 7pm.









Meeting closed at 8.29pm
